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Shelley Hassard 

CAO  

LIFT STATIONS 
We are working with the project management team on planning this project.  
 
SAWMILL ROAD SUBDIVISION 
     At the joint Council meeting in April the Councils decided to name the streets in the new 
Sawmill Road subdivision Charlie Jules Way North and South. Lots are still available for 
purchase; contact the Village office for details.  We are planning to develop a parking area 
for Hermit Lake Trail the proposed area will be behind lot 7; YG land development is 
assisting with this project. 
 
TESLIN ROADS 
Early in May an Engineer and representative from YG will be assessing  the BST on phase 1 
street project to determine what is causing the potholes and the best way to fix the problem. 
There have been some inquiries from the public about why we are not filling the potholes, 
but please bear with us until the assessment and discussions with YG are complete.  If you 
have concerns give me a call at the Village office. We have received confirmation from YG 
that we will be receiving funding to complete the remaining streets in Teslin. Therefore we 
are looking forward to another busy construction season in Teslin. 
 
 LANDFILL 
We are now operating under our new permit.  Most residents use the recycling blue bin 
program and we are seeing the benefits of this at our landfill. We are planning on using 
available Build Canada funding for some upgrades to the transfer station, and are busy 
planning that project. There is a free dump day scheduled for May 28th, 29th, and 30th  
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TOM DEWHURST RECREATION COMPLEX 
     Wi-Fi is now available in the recreation center and mezzanine for use during meetings. 
Our buildings are seeing increased usage, mostly due to the fact that we have a full time 
recreation programmer who is providing lots of different programming.  
 
RECREATION 
     The Recreation center is being used 5 days a week during after school programming.  
Mary Anne also opens the recreation center 2 days a week for badminton, 2 evening a week 
ÍÚß ÍÑâØÌáá ÊÕÈáá  ;ÚÏÈ ÈØË  ËÈë È èÌÌÔ ÍÚß áÌØÑÚß á áÚÊÑÈÕ âÑÖÌ  )Í ÈØëÚØÌ ÐÈá ÑËÌÈá ÚØ ÚâÐÌß 
programming, please give Mary Anne a call.   We are starting to plan for Canada Day 
celebrations, if you have ideas or would like to volunteer please contact Mary Anne. 
 
ASSET MANAGEMENT 
     We have been working with YG on a pilot project for asset management, our asset 
registers are being brought up to date and some training on asset management has been 
scheduled for June. 
 
 ADMINISTRATION 
     The joint Community Development Plan is complete and Village Council adopted the 
plan, we had a Community steak dinner to present the plan to the public, the turnout for 
the dinner was EXCELLENT.   
 
DOG CONTROL 
At a recent joint meeting both TTC and VoT discussed the current dog problem in Teslin 
and surrounding areas, they agreed to become very aggressive in the enforcement of our 
animal control bylaw. Our designated officers are actively capturing wandering dogs 
during and after hours.  If you have stray dogs wandering on your property please call the 
Village office. 
 

--Shelley Hassard , CAO  
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Cole  Hunking 
Public Works Foreman 

Transfer Station 
 
Á An average of one refuse bin a week is being sent to Whitehorse landfill for 

disposal. 
Á We are operating under a new permit, and we have been working on some 

ideas to modify the site to make it more user-friendly.   
Á The community clean-up is scheduled on May 28th. Please call the Village Office 

to arrange for pick-up of any garbage or large items. There will also be free 
dump days on May 28th, 29th & 30th.  
 

Lagoon and Force Main 
Á The lift stations and force main have been working well.  Lift station 1 has been 

working well lately but it still has a down pump.   
Á I am also working with our CAO and the project management team on the lift 

stations project for Teslin. The contribution agreement with YG has already 
ōŜŜƴ ǎƛƎƴŜŘΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ ƛǘ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎŜǎΦ   
 

Recreational Facilities - Rec Plex, Arena & Curling Rink 
Á The ice plant has been shut down for the season. CIMCO Refrigeration came up 

in mid-April and finished the shut down the compressors and performed some 
maintenance. 

Á Yukon electric came out and shut down the power to the ice plant for the 
season. 

Á The Recreation center hall is still being used for the afterschool activities during 
weekdays. It has been booked as well for different functions for social 
gatherings.  We also have some regular users of the gym facility and mezzanine. 

Á We also would like to announce that the Recreation Complex is now back to 
summer hours which is Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. ς 5 p.m.  And for those who have 
played hockey this past season, kindly collect your gears at the front hall. 
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Docks / Marina 
Á We are waiting for the ice to go so we can put the docks in for the season. 
  
Roads 
Á We are aware of some potholes on the road, but please bear with us until the 

assessment and discussions with YG are complete. 
 

 
Water Quality / Water Delivery 
Á The new Water Treatment Plant (WTP) is working all right.  We are still working 

a couple bugs out but it is not affecting negatively on our water quality.  
Á In the spring we will have BI Pure Water Inc. come up and do some warranty-

work on one of the filter skids.   
Á We submit five water samples to the Environmental Health Services every 2 

weeks for the new WTP.  The results are satisfactory and meeting standards. 
Á We have received the approved water licence amendment for our new well and 

water treatment plant. 
  
Animal Control 
Á ! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǇŜǘ ƻǿƴŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƴƻǘ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƻƎΩǎ Ǌǳƴ ŀǘ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǘƻ ŀǾƻƛŘ 

fine when they are captured as stated in the Animal Bylaw #05-141. We are 
actively capturing wandering dogs during and after hours around Teslin and 
Foxpoint subdivision. Please report stray dogs on your property right away by 
calling the Village Office. 

Á We will also commence our annual mosquito control program in May. A notice 
will be put up for public to be informed. 
 

Employment Opportunity 
Á We have advertised job postings for Seasonal Maintenance Worker and 
{ǳƳƳŜǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǿƘƻΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ tǳōƭƛŎ ²ƻǊƪǎ ¢ŜŀƳΦ ! ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ Ƨƻō 
description is available upon request. The job posting closes on May 8th.    

-Cole  Hunking 
Public Works Foreman 
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 Our Designated Officers are going to be actively capturing wandering dogs 
during and after office hours.  

 
This aggressive approach to this problem will be effective immediately and 

applies to all dogs that are running at large in Teslin and Foxpoint Subdivision.  

Animal 
Control   

By-Law # 05-141 
 

Avoid the fine²  
Alk¥q ibq vlro aldp  

run at large. 



Open every:  

Thursday:  12 noon ð 6 p.m. 

Friday:   12 noon ð 6 p.m. 

Saturday:   10 a.m. ð 5 p.m. 
 

(Closed on Sun-Mon-Tue-Wed) 

LANDFILL SITE & RECYCLING CENTRE  

The recycling centre closes 

1 hour before the landfill. 

Attendant is on site  



  

V Plastic Milk Jugs 

V 6-pack rings 

V Plastic bags or wrappers 

V Soft plastics 

V Clean tin cans 

V Clean glass jars 

V Clean waxed jugs  (milk / tetra) 

V Clean Aluminum foil 

V White Styrofoam  (Clean cups & 

food trays) 

 

V  White paper 

V News print 

V Box board 

V Cardboard 

V Colored paper 

V Magazines 

V Envelopes 

V Junk mail 

V White Styrofoam blocks 

 

ÅNO Oil containers 
ÅNO Rubber products 
ÅNO Food wrapping that is not clean 
ÅNO Household furniture 

 

 

Å NO Wax paper ɀ compostable 
Å NO Wax cardboard ɀ compostable 
Å Diapers 
Å Electronics 

The Teslin Blue Bin Recycle 
Program is free of charge.  

 
If during the collection non 

acceptable products are 
found,  

the blue bin will be left at 
the residence unsorted and 

not collected . 
 

If at any time you are not 
sure about a product, or if 

you need a blue bin, please 
call the Village Office at 

390 -2530.  


